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Manabi S.A. (“Manabi” or “The Company”) informs that it submitted to the Board of Directors of 

Log-In Logística Intermodal S.A., a publicly held company, with headquarters in Rio de Janeiro, 

State of Rio de Janeiro, Praia de Botafogo, 501, Bloco I, conjunto 201 and bloco II, conjunto 701, 

enrolled with the CNPJ / MF under No. 42278291 / 0001-24 ("Log-In"), a non-binding proposal 

("Proposal") to subscribe, in a capital increase, a stake equivalent to, at least, 51% of the total 

and voting capital of Log-In, without any payment to shareholders. 

 

The Proposal is subject to various terms and conditions, among which the prior exclusion of the 

statutory provision commonly known as a poison pill from Log-In’s bylaws, as well as the approval 

of the other terms of the capital increase at Log-In’s Shareholders General Meeting. For now, the 

Proposal will not be disclosed in full, as such disclosure would jeopardize the Company's 

competitive position in relation to the closing of the deal. 

 

The Company will maintain its shareholders and the market informed, should there be any 

updates.  
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